
January 31st, 2018 … Planning Meeting for Tournament  / February 4th … Our Tournament    

February 19th, 2017 Meeting Minutes:  

Discussion around our 2nd annual Winter Classic:  

 Susan reported financials from the tournament … We brought in $10,318 and there are a few bills 

outstanding yet …  

 Discussion on possible improvements for next years tournament … very little negative feedback – 

Speaker problems in gym and increase signage.   

 3d Tournament not as popular – maybe because not new anymore? Not sure why  

 Food left over from the classic / concessions will be taken to states 

 

Discussion Re  March 9th  (States) If MS qualifies taking two buses & then hopefully ALL can go (not just qualifiers)  

Discussion RE Banquet … April 7th is wrestling boosters so cannot do that / Pizza didn’t want to do that due to 

somebody needing to get it here and hot  / Catering may be too exensive - - - depending on cost if there is 

qualification for nationals … We would like to do something – even if it is that different letters of alphabet bring 

different things and we have a huge potluck. Tabled until next month. 

 

Nationals  Discussion –  

 Will be held in Kentucky May 11th  

 $35.00 per archer - $6 K bus – Lodging … this could end up being a $10,000 expense if we were to 

make it as a team … Setting aside funds for the purpose of this if not for this year may be 

something that the booster club looks into doing so if / when we make it – the financials are in 

order to be able to send  the kids to go… Think about this for future discussion.  

 Fundraising ideas were briefly discussed:  wine event, chicken b-b-q, another marianos fundraiser 

--- ??? Tabled until next time  

 

Election of Officers  -  

 *The first two year term of the newly formed booster organization is coming to a close.  Shawn Hackenburg 

as President and Lauren Hackenburg as secretary will be stepping down leaving at least two vacancies.  They shared 

enjoying very much to help get this group started, but since our kids are getting older and actually not involved in 

organization - felt best that other parents step into the roles!   Susan Rothermel stated she will stay on as treasurer 

another term and Amy Wendt  will as vice-President  if need be.   Amy will set up an online nomination form so 

people can sign up or nominate others between now and next meeting.  @ The March meeting an election will be 

held for new officers.   

Coaches Feedback: Buriak will soon know costs for states and hopes to take 2 buses.   Possible date for banquet 

April 21st if we have if not going to nationals – 6pm –  Date and Details finalized at next months meeting pending 

outcome of states   

 

*** Next Meeting will be Monday March 19, 2018  6:30 PM *** 

Respectfully Submitted by Lauren Hackenburg 


